
Minutes of a Meeting of the Brundish Parish Council held on Wednesday 8th January 2020 (7:45pm) at the Village Hall, Brundish.
Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr K Banham, Cllr C  Cllr N Parsons, Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr T Moody, Cllr D Long, Clerk Mrs D Bedwell, District Cllr J Flatman, County Cllr M Hicks and one members of the public.
BPC/20/01: To receive apologies for absence:  Apologies had been received from Cllr C Atkinson 
and these were approved by members.

BPC/20/02: To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda: An application for dispensation had been received on item BPD/20/10 in order for Councillors to be able to approve the precept. It was resolved to delegate the dispensation decision making power to the Clerk, who subsequently approved the request for dispensation for all councillors, for the purpose of precept setting, for the duration of their term of office. 
BPC/20/03: To receive reports from the District and County Councillors: Both reports had been circulated to member ahead of the meeting and were added to, respectively, by both councillors M Hicks and J Flatman.

Following a brief discussion, it was agreed that a funding application would be put forward for assistance with the cost of refurbishing the village sign  this financial year and for support with the costs of replacing the fence on the green next year. 
BPC/20/04: Meeting open for 5 minutes to allow members of the public to speak: There were no comments from the public gallery.

BPC/20/05: To approve the minutes of the meeting held 23 October 2019: It was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting held.
BPC/20/06: To receive notes of Finance Working Group meeting held 4 December 2019: The meeting notes and financial reports were considered by members and approved.
BPC/20/07: To approve accounts for payment and note receipts and bank balances: It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment. Bank balances and receipts were noted.
Mrs D Bedwell (clerk salary and expenses)



£193.56

HMRC (tax and NI liabilities)





£36.84

BPC/20/08: To approve First and Second Quarter accounts 2019/2020: It was resolved to approve the first and second quarter accounts. 
BPC/20/09: To approve the budget for 2020/2021- as per Finance Working Group’s recommendation: It was resolved to approve the budget for 2020/2021 as per recommendation.
BPC/20/10: To approve the Precept for 2020/2021- as per Finance Working Group’s recommendation: It was resolved to approve the precept for 2020/2021 (£3,976.51), as per recommendation. 
BPC/20/11: Village Green, Play Area and Grass Cutting Contract considerations: Members discussed the various matters pertaining to these areas, as follows: The area would benefit from some thorough cleaning; the fence needed to be replaced; the hard standing area around the green was overgrown and needed to be cut; disabled access in some areas was being impeded  and needed to be ratified; there had been little progress since the questionnaires had been completed the previous year with views regarding the new play area and further action was needed. 
Cllr A Bryant suggested he would seek the help of a local volunteer with some of the clearance tasks. A local contractor would be approached for a quote for some of the work. It was suggested that a working group could be formed to assist with progressing the play areas refurbishment, as there would be quite a lot of work involved, from completing funding application forms, to seeking quotes and meeting with contractors on site This idea was welcomed by members and would be explored at a future meeting.

BPC/20/12: Planning: To consider any applications received and note decisions: There were no further planning applications to be considered.
BPC/20/13: Defibrillator- To approve courses to take place in the Spring of 2020: It was resolved to approve the expenditure for familiarisation courses. It was reported that electric power to the phone box had been cut-off  although there had been an earlier agreement that if the defibrillator was to be housed there, the  cost would be covered for a period of six years.  If this were to fall to the Parish Council, it would represent an additional cost of £30.00 per annum. 

BPC/20/14: Correspondence: To note correspondence received (including response to FOI submitted to MSDC) and agree any action needed: The FOI response was due to be received around February 16th. Any further action needed would be considered at that point.
BPC/20/15: Chair’s urgent business: Any items not on this agenda but of such urgency as to  

merit, in the Chair’s opinion, immediate action: There was no chairman’s urgent business.
BPC/20/16: Reports from Councillors/maters to add to future agenda: Information exchange: Cllr T Moody reported on her attendance at an upcoming liaison meeting; Cllr N Parsons expressed some disappointment at some of the recent work carried out by SCC Highways to pot holes and other such patch work and asked if it would be possible to find out when the remaining outstanding work would be completed. Clerk to follow up.

Cllr N Parsons also asked for an update with regards to the footpath warden situation, which Cllr A Bryant provided. A local resident had agreed to resume this role as they had held it in previous years. Cllr A Bryant added that he would be taking photographs of the various issues pertaining to footpaths in order to send them to SCC Rights of Way.

Members were informed that Mid Suffolk District Council would be sending someone to survey the issues with water, sewerage and the manhole in Crown Corner. Residents had already been sent letters from Mid Suffolk District Council asking for the allocated bays to be used for parking. However, current provision was no longer sufficient and this resulted in the bin lorries having to drive over the manhole cover and further erode that area. 
Cllr N Parsons shared with members the news that he had been approached with a request to become the editor of the local parish magazine.
BPC/20/17: Date of next Meeting: Future dates were agreed as follows: May 6th (APM and APCM), November 4th (PC) and December 2 (Finance Working Group). 
With no further actions to be transacted, the meeting ended at 9.45pm.
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